Bringing Light to Northern Haiti

Haitian Christian Ministries December Issue - 2022



Preaching and teaching the Word of God

Planting Churches

Meeting the Physical Needs of the People

Year in Review

As we reflect on 2022, it has been another challenging year in Haiti. Government instability, fuel shortages, uncertainty, inflation, and gang violence have been the headlines for Haiti. While the news continues to paint a picture of despair, we know that God continues to provide and be near to all His people. We continue to be thankful for all our in-country staff and pastors, as well as their families. They continue to do God's work and serve the ministry so well.

It is not all bad news. Even in the midst of challenges, we have witnessed such wonderful news and growth this year. Here are just a few of the highlights from 2022:

- Difou started an education and feeding program. These two very important programs fill a gap in the area that will continue to expand HCM's impact in meeting physical and spiritual needs.
- Rivière Sable has a new church pavilion built. This church has continued to grow every year in mission and outreach to the community. The daycare hosted on the property helps to meet education and nutrition needs for kids in the community.
- Wensky Fleurissaint, a graduate of our leadership program at Pillatre, is hired to administer the feeding and education programs at our churches. Wensky and his team teach Bible stories, leadership lessons, make sure the food is cooked, and the children fed well. The children in the program are monitored to see how they are growing and gaining weight.
- Boukan Michel is blessed by the staff at Welcome Home Haiti
 with an upgraded church pavilion. Over the course of two days,
 the WHH team strengthened the existing frame and then added a
 steel roof. Bringing in the materials to this very remote church
 was extremely difficult as there is no vehicular route to take.
- Pillatre hosted its second annual revival. Thousands come to worship and hear messages focused on 1 Timothy 2:5. Sixty-one people accepted Christ as their savior over the course of the week. Praise God!
- Difou hosted its first revival. An estimated one thousand plus people come to hear messages from Ephesians 1:22 and worship with music. Thirty-six people make the decision to follow Jesus during the time of the revival. Another Praise God moment!
- Through our partnership with Midwest Food Bank, we are able to share extra food with the community and churches of HCM. More than 300 families are given food during a time of extreme food scarcity.

Field Address

Bobanoit Lucceus 3170 Airmans Dr. #11-22-HCM Ft. Pierce, FL 34946

Phone 011.509.346.55102

Child Sponsorship Director

Deb Wilcox

Phone: 309-275-0848

Email:

sponsorship@hcmin.org

Online

www.hcmin.org

fb.com/haitianchristianministries/

Email: contact@hcmin.org

Contributions

P.O. Box 1244

Bloomington, IL 61702-1244

Email: give@hcmin.org

- Pastor Phida, the wife of Pastor Noseben who leads at Difou church, has been blessed with the birth of their baby girl. She was born prematurely but is now doing well. Phida and Noseben are thankful for all the prayers and to God for protecting them all.
- The building known as the Widow's House on the Pillatre campus is being renovated for additional medical needs. An HIV and TB clinic will be opening in 2023 to serve the community in that space as well as additional patient treatment area.





Volunteer Need: We need a Social Media Volunteer! We are looking for someone who has the time and knowledge to update our Facebook page on a weekly basis as well as explore other social media outlets to ensure our supporters are updated frequently on what is going on in Haiti. This volunteer would be working with Pastor Bob and his staff to post HCM information and short videos to keep our supporters updated on the ministry. The ideal person would have a heart for Haiti and the expertise to make the updates happen. Please reach out to RNVicky@yahoo.com if you are that person.

Please join us in praying for the following:

- School to open tentatively hoping for January.
- All of our pastors and their spouses: Phito & Selosse, Noseben & Phida, Bob & Rose, Jacques & Vanette, Jacquesene & Marie Maude, Franckel A. Paul (Geneus) & Denis Rosianne, Jhaky & Farline, and Walter
- Protection for all our staff and their families
- Encouragement for our pastors

"But the angel said to her, "Do not be afraid, Mary; you have found favor with God. You will conceive and give birth to a son, and you are to call him Jesus. He will be great and will be called the Son of the Most High. The Lord God will give him the throne of his father David, and he will reign over Jacob's descendants forever; his kingdom will never end."

Luke 1:30-33 NIV

We wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!